

If this information is required in an alternate format, please contact the Accessibility Co-ordinator at 905-623-3379 ext. 2131

June 13, 2023

Susan Siopis, Commissioner of Works Region of Durham Via Email: susan.siopis@durham.ca

To Susan Siopis:

Re: Newtonville Road Pilot Project

File Number: PG.25.06

At a meeting held on June 12, 2023, the Council of the Municipality of Clarington approved the following Resolution #GG-123-23.

Whereas Clarington supports and encourages reuse of materials that cannot be recycled;

Whereas Durham Region's pilot project using recycled material in the reconstruction of a portion of Newtonville Road last summer was recently recognized with the Project of the Year Award in Transportation by the Ontario Public Works Association; and

Whereas soil and water testing would demonstrate whether this reuse of recycled material is safe for the environment;

Now therefore be it resolved that Clarington Council requests the Regional Municipality of Durham hire a third party consultant to undertake soil and water testing at optimal times and locations to determine if the Newtonville Road pilot project has had adverse effects on the environment and human health.

Yours truly,

John Paul Newman Deputy Clerk

JPN/rk

c. See Attached List of Interested Parties

The Corporation of the Municipality of Clarington, 40 Temperance Street, Bowmanville, ON L1C 3A6 1-800-563-1195 | Local: 905-623-3379 | info@clarington.net | www.clarington.net

Interested Parties List

Gioseph Anello, Director – Waste Management Services, Region of Durham Ramesh Jagannathan, Director, Transportation and Field Services – Works Department, Region of Durham

S. Brake, Director of Public Works